
 

 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203 P 303.866.3567 F 303.832.8106   https://drms.colorado.gov/ 

Jared Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Michael A. Cunningham, Director 
 

 
 
 
 
 
July 7, 2025 
 
Chris Zadel  
Northern Colorado Constructors, Inc. 
9075 Weld County Rd 10 
Fort Lupton, CO 80621 
 
 
Re: Additional Information Required, Groundwater Level Data 2025,  
 Bennett Pit, Permit No. M-2016-085 
 
Dear Mr. Zadel: 
 
On June 26, 2025, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) received your 
Groundwater Level Data for the Bennett Pit. After review of the submission the Division has additional 
items that need to be addressed or clarified. 
 

1. The groundwater level data provided only goes through June 2024. Please update and resubmit 
the table with the most up-to-date groundwater level data.  
 

2. Please provide a line graph of groundwater elevations for all locations for the last two years. 
 

Please respond to these items within 30 days of the date on this letter, by August 6, 2025. The Division 
reserves the right to further supplement this document with additional items and details as necessary. 
 
If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me by email at 
patrick.lennberg@state.co.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Jared Ebert, DRMS 
  
ec: Chris Zadel, NCCI, chrisz@ncconstructors.com  
 JC York, JT Consulting, jcyork@j-tconsulting.com 
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